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April 10, 2019








Lickdale, PA


The Union Township Board of Supervisors held a scheduled sewer meeting on April 10, 2019.  The meeting was held at the Municipal Building, 3111 SR 72, Jonestown, PA.
Chairman Firestone called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.

Present:

Dennis Firestone, Chairman 




Kerry McCrary, Vice Chairman 




Gary Longenecker, Secretary




Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor




Scott Rights, Sewer Engineer



Brent McFeaters, Township Manager



Elizabeth Krause, Zoning Officer 



Jim Darkes, Operator 



Four (4) Citizens
PUBLIC COMMENTS


None

APPROVE THE MINUTES 


 Chairman Firestone presented the minutes from the March meeting for approval.  Gary Longenecker made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the March meeting minutes.   All approved. 

APPROVE THE FINANCIAL REPORT


Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Dennis Firestone to approve the Financial Report.  All approved.  

 OPERATOR’S REPORT – Jim Darkes

Omni Site Upgrade – Jim Darkes reported that the Omni Site at Pump Station #3 had a mandatory upgrade to 4G to ensure communication.  

Level Controller at PS #2 – Mr. Darkes reported that the Level Controller at Pump Station #2 (Ingram Micro Station) failed and was replaced with an upgraded Integrinex Control which was tested and is online.  

Influent Sampler Enclosure – Jim also reported that they were having issues with the influent all weather composite sampler which is supposed to be able to sit outside.  Because of the issues they were having he said he talked to the manufacturer and they recommended that when the sampler is in a hazardous environment, which this one is, they have lesser issues if they are placed in a plastic shed type enclosure and the cost is about $600.00.   Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to authorize Jim Darkest to purchase the sampler enclosure in the amount of $600.00.  All approved.  


Spare Hach DO (Dissolved Oxygen) Probe & Accessories – Jim said with the anticipation of placing the second train online, they should have a spare Hach DO Probe that would be used if the automation fails, noting that the cost is $2,857.95 which includes the hardware, the probe and the weather shield, but does not include shipping.    He said they will be using the one they have when the second train goes online but should have a spare to keep at the plant in case one of them fails.  After a brief discussion, Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to authorize the purchase of the spare Hach DO Probe at an estimate cost of $3,000.00.  All approved  
ENGINEER’S REPORT – Scott Rights
The following is an update on work completed by our office during the past month.  

1. Wastewater Treatment Plant & Collection System Issues:
a. Transition to Place Treatment Train #2 on line:  Work on making the transition continued during the month.  DESSCO completed the improvements to Train #2 and Kruger notified us they are tentatively scheduled to be on site Monday, April 29 to begin the instrumentation and control logic check out on Train #2.  As part of the coordination needed with Kruger, DESCCO is tentatively scheduled to install the media in Train #2 sometime between April 23 and April 25 prior to Kruger’s arrival. Scott said they are hoping it will take only a day to install the media in Train # 2, but it’s possible it could go into a second day., noting that they will charge $197.00 per hour.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to authorize Scott to proceed with DESSCO to install the media in Train #2. All approved.   

b.  After the Kruger check out, the operators will begin the process of gradually seeding Train #2 using flow from Train #1.  Kruger gave a price for two weeks of service at $18,960.00 which includes two trips, but Scott feels the job could only take a few days.  After a discussion about the anticipated length of the job, Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to authorize the acceptance Kruger’s field service in the amount of $18,960.00 for a two-week period.  All approved.  
2.
Chapter 94 Annual Wasteload Management Report:  The final report was submitted to PADEP on March 19.  The report was due to PADEP by March 31, 2019.
3.
Land Development Projects:  The following is an update on proposed land development projects and reviews as they relate to sanitary sewer.
a.
Lickdale 81-Unit Hotel (Route 72):  This project has been granted conditional final land development plan approval.  All sanitary sewer issues have been addressed including the PADOT Highway Occupancy Permit and the easement agreement across the Lickdale Fire Company property.  Scott added that he received an email from Penn Dot that their HOP permit for the sewer crossing on Route 72 will expire in 30 days and they will have to reapply for that HOP permit.   
b.
Logistics Park, Phase 2 Warehouses (Vision Acquisitions III.  Construction of the low-pressure sewer system has been completed and tested.  Building occupancy is still pending. (No change since last Board meeting).
c.
70 Bordnersville Rd (Brewsters):  Construction of the low-pressure sewer system has been completed.  Remaining work includes submitting as-built drawings and testing the grinder pump station.  (No change since last Board meeting).
4.
Standard Sanitary Sewer Construction Specifications:  Our office continues to finalize the technical specification revisions and standard drawing details.

SOLICITOR’S REPORT – PAUL BAMETZREIDER – 
Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor said that the Lickdale Holiday Inn is delinquent on their sewer payments and asked the Board if they wanted to authorize him to send a letter to the owner since there is a sewer access agreement in place.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to authorize Atty. Bametzreider to send a letter to Lickdale Holiday Inn Express (Sam Sharma) regarding their delinquent sewer bill.  All approved.  
OTHER COMMENTS


Jim Darkes commented that they’ve contacted the new owner of the carwash regarding pre-treatment but haven’t received a response if they are going to use the meter equipment and asked what is the status of the money that was put into escrow for the additional Edus.    Atty. Bametzreider said the time period to provide the required data will expire on April 22nd, and if we don’t have the documented proof, once that date passes, that money will come back to the Township.  
BILLS  


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to pay the bills in the 

amount of $70,061.78 from the Sewer Fund.  All approved. 

DATE OF NEXT LICKDALE TREATMENT PLANT MEETING 
Wednesday, May 8, 2019 at 6:30 P.M
ADJOURNMENT 


The meeting was adjourned at 6:44 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,






Elizabeth Krause





Recording Secretary

